
[bookmark: _MailOriginal]From: Marika Saar <Marika.Saar@kliinikum.ee>
Date: Friday, 12 March 2021 at 14:55
To: president <president@eahp.eu>
Cc: Info <Info@eahp.eu>, Stephanie Kohl <Stephanie.Kohl@eahp.eu>
Subject: Invitation to participate in the ESMO-ESOP study

Dear Petr,
 
I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to invite you to participate in a project that ESOP is collaborating on with the European Society for Medical Oncology (ESMO). As you may know ESOP partnered with ESMO on their studies to gather data in Europe and internationally on the availability to patients of licensed anticancer medicines for adult solid tumours published in 2016 and 2017. You can find more information about the previous studies on the ESMO website at https://www.esmo.org/policy/accessibility-and-availability-of-medicines/anti-cancer-medicines-availability.
 
The ESMO studies have been widely cited, particularly by the World Health Organization (WHO) and the Organization for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), showing the vital importance and necessity for our united efforts to continue to collect robust data to support national decision-making: 
1. 2018 WHO Technical Report on the Pricing of Cancer Medicines and its Impacts
The report references the ESMO European and international surveys on the availability of anti-neoplastic medicines as “the most comprehensive assessment on the availability of cancer medicines globally” (section 4.2.1).
1. 2020 WHO Report on Cancer: setting priorities, investing wisely and providing care for all
“The ESMO International Consortium found that many essential cancer medications were unavailable in LIC and LMIC; when they were available, the full cost was paid by patients, limiting their access. Furthermore, many recent targeted therapy agents are available without high out-of-pocket expenditure only in HIC.”
1. 2020 OECD Report: Addressing Challenges in Access to Oncology Medicines 
[bookmark: _Hlk11348197]“The list of products and indications in the OECD survey drew on the results of two European Society for Medical Oncology (ESMO) surveys that, to date, have produced the most comprehensive dataset on availability and coverage of cancer medicines across countries (Cherny et al., 2016; Cherny et al., 2017).”
 
Both ESMO and ESOP continue to be committed to ensure timely and optimal treatment of cancer patients. Internationally there is a growing disparity between licensed anti-cancer medicines and those that are available for use. Access to anti-cancer medicines and therapies directly affects patient outcomes, as well as the daily practice of pharmacists and also of medical oncologists and their ability to treat cancer patients according to the ESMO Clinical Practice Guidelines. 
 
In 2021 ESMO plans to launch the second version of their survey (2.0) in order to provide an update on the current situation. The second version of the survey has been expanded to include questions on how COVID-19 has impacted medicine availability. It will also include a second set of survey questions to provide health authorities with data on the current situation of shortages of inexpensive cancer medicines. The questions draw upon the recommendations in the 2017 Economist Intelligence Unit Report produced in collaboration with ESMO, ‘Cancer medicines shortages in Europe Policy recommendations to prevent and manage shortages’, and the ESMO ‘Call to Action’ from the April 2019 ESMO event organized with the European Parliament on Shortages of Inexpensive, Essential Medicines: Calling for Tangible Political Commitments in the EU. 
 
We are kindly inviting your society to complete the Excel File attached by 24 March 2021 and provide us with the authorized names and contact details of at least 2 country reporters for each country listed in the file and where your society is active. We kindly ask that you confirm to us that the reporters have agreed to participate in the survey to ensure that any national or regional data protection regulations have been respected. Please know that country reporters can indicate within the survey if they wish their names to be included in the publication of the survey results or if they prefer to remain anonymous. You may also send just names and email addresses of potential reporters and I’ll contact them by myself.
 
The pharmacist country reporters should be able to answer questions related to the topics below, or contact their national authorities if they are not sure of a response. The survey questions also ask the reporters to provide links to national regulations.
1. Questions on the license of a medicine for particular cancer indications, the average percentage of the medicine’s cost to the patients, barriers to access to the medicine, and the effect of COVID-19 on the medicine’s availability
1. Frequency and duration of shortages of inexpensive essential cancer medicines, and pharmacy initiatives to address them
1. National procurement and quality assurance procedures
1. Reporting of shortages and national initiatives to prevent and manage them
1. National Essential Medicines Lists
Please note the information below on Data Protection laws
1. Each Society’s attention is drawn to the Data Protection Act 1998, Directive 95/46/EC of the European Parliament, the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) (Regulation (EU) 2016/679) and any national or European legislation or equivalent national legislation (the “Data Protection Requirements”). Each Society shall observe its respective obligations under the Data Protection Requirements that arise in connection with the implementation of this Agreement and shall process and use personal data fairly and lawfully.
1. ESMO complies with the current legislation outlined by the General Data Protection Regulation and the Swiss Data Protection Act.
 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.
 
Thank you and best wishes, 
Marika
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Marika Saar, MSc Clin Pharm
Clinical pharmacist, Tartu University Hospital, Estonia
Board member, Estonian Society of Hospital Pharmacists
Board member, European Society of Oncology Pharmacy
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